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The mission of historic First Church is to bring diverse people of metropolitan Buffalo together to follow Jesus Christ 
through worshiping God, fostering spiritual growth and serving the community. 

LIGHT FROM THE TOWER 

January 2013 

AN EPISTLE FROM PHIL 

TO ALL THE SAINTS AT FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
 

 As I write this it is just exactly one week until the celebration of Christmas, but you won’t read it until 

well after the packages have been opened, the thanks offered for the wonderful thoughts behind the gifts (which 

we hope will be wonderful too, of course) and the wrapping already recycled.   

 

 We will be in the New Year when you read this, and I am already thinking about what lies ahead for each 

of you, for our church, and for our world.  Will 2013 be filled with joyous progress forward in our nation and 

world?  Will one or more of the so called “hot spots” where war threatens little children become “cool” and ready 

to build peace?  Will some of the hungry be filled and the needy raised up?  How about our personal handling of 

our relationships in our church, our families, or our workplaces?  It is my hope and prayer that you will find 2013 

a joyous and rewarding year in your “real life” experiences and in your faith journeys. 

 

 I recently read a fascinating little tidbit by Kenneth Kovacs.  It was in a write up for preachers on the 

passage Luke 1:39-55 where Mary goes to visit Elizabeth.  Kovacs says, “The foundations of the Greco-Roman 

philosophical tradition were shaken by the Judeo-Christian view that truth is not an idea but a person; truth is 

known ultimately not through debate but through persons in an encounter.”  It is still true these two thousand 

years later that God does not exist within our doctrines or ideologies.  God is present, for us, in our relationships.  

But too often we don’t look for God in our relationships, particularly when we allow our competitive desires to 

“win” to get in the way of true relationships. 

 

 Personally, I have seen this truth time and again when I have worked through some of the hard things with 

people.  Whether we are talking about personal problems, an issue that the church is facing, or a new program of 

outreach, it is in the relationships that I have with you that I find God most assuredly at work.  As we begin 2013 

together I hope-and certainly pray-that all of us will look for the Spirit of God working in our relationships.  As 

we relate to each other may God’s Spirit guide us to relationships of wholeness, healing and love.  

 

 The truth of God’s presence in our relationships is nowhere more clearly stated than in that wonderful 

verse from John’s third chapter.  “For God so loved the world that God sent the only Son, that whoever believes 

in him may not perish but may have eternal life.”  May that life be ours in all our relationships in the New Year to 

come. 

 

Grace, and Peace, 

 

 

 

Phil  
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FOOD PANTRY SUNDAYS 
 
The Lyon Food Pantry is reinstating an old tradition. 
Communion Sundays (typically the first Sunday of 
the month) will be designated “Food Pantry 
Sunday.” Donations of canned goods can be 
brought to church and placed in a shopping cart 
that will be near the chancel. Monetary donations 
to the Lyon Food Pantry are also appreciated. First 
Church feeds an average of 20 hungry people 
every Tuesday, right here in our neighborhood. 
This is an opportunity for hands-on mission that 
helps many. Thank you! 

January 6, February 3 

 

A NEW YEAR OF WORSHIP 
 
January 6-Epiphany of the Lord:  On the first Sunday of the New Year we will share in a service 
celebrating the sacrament of Holy Communion.  The Rev. John Long, our Associate for Community 
Outreach, will bring the message that morning.   
 
January 13-Baptism of the Lord:  The special message of the Baptism of The Lord as found in Luke 3: 15-
22 will bring us face to face with the meaning and message that Christ is called to preach to a waiting 
world.  This is another of Luke’s many mysterious narratives as Jesus gets ready to begin his earthly 
ministry. 
 
January 20-Second Sunday after Epiphany:  The first miracle of Jesus recorded by John’s gospel 
appears in Chapter 2:1-11.  Jesus turns water into wine at a wedding in Cana, and he makes a surprising 
amount of it for such a feast.  This amazing narrative has many messages for us that can bolster our faith 
as we begin our New Year together. 
 
January 27-Third Sunday after Epiphany:  In Luke 4:14-21 Jesus defines his ministry using the words of 
the prophet Isaiah.  This amazing passage sets him up for both praise and controversy as we will see on 
January 27 and on the following week, February 3. 

 
How about making 2013 the year you work on your relationship with God  

by joining us for these special worship services!! 

DISCUSSION ON  
MENTAL HEALTH 

 
Gather in the Chapel after 
worship on Sunday, 
January 6th for a chance to 
discuss and listen about 
the topic of Mental Health 
i n  Am e r i ca .  Pa r i s h 
Associate, Rev. John Long 
will facilitate the discussion. 
All are welcome. 
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J.A.M. Presents… 
Dear Parents and Youth, 

It’s a new year and J.A.M. is switching gears a bit. We have a combination of events 

planned for January, to give kids the opportunity to come together with other members of 

their church family in exciting new ways, including an off-site trip to SkyZone, and a 

collaborative youth gathering with the kids at Westminster Presbyterian. 

SkyZone 

Saturday, January 12th 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 
 Jump around! Jump up, jump up and get down! SkyZone is a huge, indoor trampoline 

park—it’s all the rage and is really loads of fun! We will meet at church at 10am sharp to leave 

for SkyZone. Afterward, we will return to church for a shared lunch and quick devotion. Kids 

should be picked up by 2:00 p.m. This event is for youth in grades 6-12. If your child plans on 

attending, a signed permission slip, emergency information form, and check made payable to 

First Presbyterian Church of Buffalo  must be received by no later than Tuesday, January 

8th. Any youth’s forms received after this date will be unable to attend. Invite friends- it is 

encouraged! Just make sure they return a permission slip, emergency contact form, and check 

by Jan. 8th as well. If extra forms are needed, please do not hesitate to contact me. Cost is 

$10 per person. Hope to see you there! 

 

Dialogue Diner 

Sunday, January 27th  

Meet at 9:00 a.m. in the Narthex 
We have an opportunity to gather with our brothers and sisters at Westminster Presbyterian, 

just around the corner. The Westminster Youth Program hosts a Sunday breakfast, where 

kids gather from 9:30-10:30, make breakfast together, and partake in social fellowship and 

devotion. This is a time to get to know other Presbyterian kids in the area and expand our 

relationships with those who believe in the same living God! We will meet in the narthex at 

church and head over to Westminster together. Please arrive at First Church by 9:00 a.m. 

Blessings to You, Rebecca Laubenstein 
Christian Education Director 
First Presbyterian Church, Buffalo 

Phone: (716) 884-7250   Ext. 16 

Email: RLaubenstein@firstchurchbuffalo.org 

mailto:RLaubenstein@firstchurchbuffalo.org
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Firm Deadline: 

Tuesday, January 22nd 
 

Committee chairs, program 

leaders, and staff— it’s that 

time of year again. 

Please submit your 2012 

Annual Report  

via email to Christina at  

cbanas@firstchurchbuffalo.org

. 

It’s our bicentennial issue,  

so let’s make it great! 

SAVE THE DATE! 
THE ANNUAL MEETINGS OF THE 
CONGREGATION AND CORPORATION of 
the First Presbyterian Society of the Town of 
Buffalo will take place on Sunday, February 
3, 2013 immediately following worship at 
12:00 Noon in the Sanctuary. The purpose 
of the meetings is to receive reports of the 
staff, boards, committees and organizations 
of the Church; to elect a church Nominating 
Committee, to receive the Session’s budget 
for the year 2013; and to transact such 
other business as may properly come 
before the meeting. 

Many exciting and thought-provoking programs are planned for January. Some 
before worship, some after. Please note the schedule below: 

 
January 6—There will be no adult class at 9:30 AM, but join Rev. John Long’s discussion on mental illness after 
worship in the chapel (see page 2 for more information). 
 
January 13—Bonny Mahoney of the WNY Peace Center will speak at the 9:30 Adult CE Class and after 
worship at 12:15 PM in the Chapel regarding her experiences visiting Pakistan on a human rights mission and 
participating in a peace demonstration.  
 
January 20—The 9:30 AM class topic will be announced in the bulletin as the month progresses. After 
worship, parents of young children are invited to another luncheon to discuss the book 99 Ways to Raise 
Spiritually Healthy Children (see page 5 for details). 
 
January 27 - Representatives from the Crossroads Springs Institute will present their experiences from an 
orphan care center providing care for children in Kenya who have been orphaned by HIV/AIDS. This program 
is close to the hearts of our friends at Orchard Park Presbyterian and others in the Presbytery. 
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CALLING ALL PARENTS!! 
 
 We have started a wonderful new outreach to our parents who have children at home.  On 
October 28 and December 2, about 40 parents and children met for lunch after church and 
discussed some of the ideas in Kathleen Long Bostrom’s delightful book 99 Ways to Raise Spiritually 
Healthy Children.  The discussions were very well received by all  in attendance, and we are 
continuing them. 
 
 On Sunday, January 20 the group will meet again right after church to further our 
discussions and decide on ways to proceed so that we can all continue to grow together.  The 
lunch will be provided, and all we ask is that everyone put in a free will offering to cover the costs of 
the food.   
 
 During this meeting we will decide on ways to proceed with this new project.  I hope that this 
group may serve as a way to reach out into the neighborhood and bring new people in to our 
church so that more of us can share in the work of raising children who develop close relationships 
with God and with others.  Our goal is that our children as well as other children from our area may 
grow to be spiritually healthy, able to face life with faith and hope, and ready to share God’s love 
and new life with others. 
 
 Please try to join us if you have children.  We hope you will also invite friends and neighbors 
who feel the need to grow their family life in spiritually healthy ways.  God has blessed this ministry 
so far, and we hope you’ll help us grow together. 
 

Blessings, 
Phil Gittings 

Dear Parents/Grandparents, 

 It is important for children to be in worship in order to 

be exposed to and hear the prayers, hymns and service. Here 

are some ideas of how you can keep your children engaged and 

busy during the church service. Busy folders are provided to 

give children festive activities, puzzles, and coloring sheets to 

keep them occupied. Also, children can be shown the worship 

folder and guided through the service, join along in saying 

prayers, singing the music, and stating the responses. Please 

support us by keeping your children in worship. 

  Blessings, The Christian Education Committee 
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Church Life News 
 

The Gospel Music Festival 
  is scheduled for 

 Friday February 8th at 7:00 PM 
FIRST CHURCH SANCTUARY 

We plan to RAISE THE ROOF TO EDIFY OUR LORD! 
and 

RAISE FUNDS FOR ALL THE FAITH COMMUNITIES INVOLVED! 
This celebration is to also to celebrate Black History Month! 

 
Reverend Hamid Motley And the House of Mercy Evangelical Ministries Praise Team and Nu-

Revelation Choir from True Bethel Baptist Church are performing for sure! 
 

Other groups are pending confirmation at the time this newsletter goes to press! 
 

 Reverend Darius Pridgen and True Bethel Baptist Church Swan Street location will be joining us for 
Worship a Sunday in February with Rev. Pridgen preaching 

 
∞∞∞∞∞ 

 
We would also like to extend extreme gratitude to all that made the potluck Christmas Luncheon a 
success.  We had an abundance of food that Friends of the Night People was happy to receive.  

Next year we promise that more seats will be available!  What a joyous problem to have- Standing 
Room ONLY!  What a blessing the luncheon proved to be! 

 
The Christian Rock Concert to bring in Advent was a success as well!   

Thanks to the talents of Sig Potembski we had a beautiful flyer!   
25 to 30 people were in attendance, with half of them being new faces ! 
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Women’s Book Club  

Women's Book group will meet on 

Thursday, January 24* for a 6:00 

p.m. for our pot luck meal, and 

discuss the book In the Time of 

Butterflies by Julia Alvarez. We will be 

meeting at Karen Stephenson’s 

home (52 Bondcroft, Eggertsville). 

 

MISSION OPPORTUNITY: 
 

Join us on  
Wednesday, January 30 

at 4:30 p.m. 
to serve meals to the hungry at  

Friends of Night People  
(corner of Wadsworth and Hudson).  

 
Sign-up sheet in the Narthex.  

Sponsored by the CMO Committee. 

You know what 911 is;  
you know what 411 is.  

Come find out what 211 is  
at the January  

Women’s Association  
Luncheon & Program. 

Wednesday, January 16th 
at 12:00 PM in the Chapel. 
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Parent’s Corner 
By Rebecca Laubenstein, Christian Education Director 

Parent’s Corner is designed to offer ideas of how you can incorporate God’s love and his 
promises into your day-to-day living. How important and reassuring for your children to 
know that God loves them always and is an integral part of their every-day life, not just 
on Sundays at church!  
 
Pre-school Age: 
Focus: Jesus Wants to be My Friend Forever 
 
Bible Verse:   
“God loved the world so much that He gave His only Son.”     John 3:16 
 
Bible Story:    Luke 1:26-33, 38, 46 
An angel tells Mary she will have God’s Son and His name will be Jesus. 
 
At Home: 
PLAY TIME: When there is snow, now is the perfect time to make snow angels. Talk 
about how God sent a real angel to tell Mary she would have baby Jesus. No snow? 
That’s okay. Help your child dress up in all white and pretend she’s an angel on an im-
portant mission. Encourage her to repeat the words, “Jesus is 
God’s Son” as she flies around the house. 
 
Elementary Age: 
Focus:  COMPASSION 
Caring enough to do something about someone else’s need. 
 
Bible Verse:  
 “God loved the world so much that he gave his one and only Son. Anyone who believes in 
him will not die but will have eternal life.” John 3:16 
 
Bible Story:   
Shepherds Visit Jesus     Luke 2:8-20 
Bottom Line: God gave us great news and a priceless gift. Who will you tell? 
 
At Home:  
Ask your child:  How does your knowledge and experience equip you to help your friends? 
Share with your child:  When was a time you thought you were helping someone else, but 
you received just as much of a blessing? 
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For pastoral care concerns, 
call Quinton Meyer,  

Associate for Pastoral Visitation 
909-2259 (Cell) 

To reach Rev. Dr. Philip S. Gittings, 
Interim Pastor,  

call 884-7250, ext. 13 (Office)  
548-0466 (Cell)  

Special thanks go to everyone who donated gloves and hats 

to the Giving Tree for our food pantry clients. They were 

distributed around Christmas and New Year’s, surely 

making the holidays warmer for many people in our 

community. 
 

yyyyyyyyyy 

 

Presbyterians in Action: 

Just 24 hours after the Newtown, CT tragedy a team from 

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) arrived to help. 

The team of experienced persons has been instrumental in 

networking many religious and volunteer organizations as 

they try to respond to the needs of the Newtown community 

and beyond. 
 

yyyyyyyyyy 

Illustrated by Sig Potembski “Sig’s take on the 23rd Psalm” 
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY 

 
SPECIAL OFFICE HOURS: 
January 8-11 & 15-18, the Church Office will be covered by 
volunteers between the hours of 9AM-12 PM and 1-4 PM. 
Christina Banas will be on sick leave recovering from 
gallbladder surgery. 

 January 1, 2013 
 
 

NEW YEAR’S DAY 
(Staff Holiday) 

BUILDING CLOSED 
 

6 
EPIPHANY SUNDAY 
FOOD PANTRY SUNDAY 
  9:30 AM — Adult Christian Education 
11:00 AM — Worship & Communion,  Rev. John R. Long 
12:00 PM — Fellowship Time 
12:15 PM — Mental Illness Discussion 
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BUILDING CLOSED 
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10:30 AM-12:00 PM — Staff Mtg. 
12:30 PM — Food bag distribution 
  4:30 PM — Literacy tutoring 
  5:15 PM — Membership Mtg. 
  5:30 PM — Worship & Music Mtg. 
  7:00 PM — Lands & Bldgs. Mtg. 
  6:30 PM — CE Mtg. 
 
 

13 
  9:30 AM — Adult Christian Education 
11:00 AM — Worship, Rev. Dr. Gittings 
11:15 AM — Sunday School 
12:00 PM — Fellowship Time 
 
 

14 
 
 

BUILDING CLOSED 
 
 

 
 

15 
 
10:30 AM-12:00 PM — Staff Mtg. 
12:30 PM — Food bag distribution 
  4:30 PM — Literacy tutoring 
 
 
 
 

20 
  9:30 AM — Adult Christian Education 
11:00 AM — Worship, Rev. Dr. Gittings 
11:15 AM — Sunday School 
12:00 PM — Fellowship Time 
12:15 PM — Raising Spiritually Health Children Luncheon 
 
 
 

21 
 

MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. DAY 
(Staff Holiday) 

BUILDING CLOSED 
 
 

22 
 

ANNUAL REPORT DEADLINE 
10:30 AM-12:00 PM — Staff Mtg. 
12:30 PM — Food bag distribution 
  4:30 PM — Literacy tutoring 
 

27 
  9:00 AM — JAM gather for Dialogue Diner 
  9:30 AM — Adult Christian Education 
11:00 AM — Worship, Rev. Dr. Gittings 
11:15 AM — Sunday School 
12:00 PM — Fellowship Time 
 
 
 

28 
 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 
 

BUILDING CLOSED 
 
 
 

29 
 
10:30 AM-12:00 PM — Staff Mtg. 
12:30 PM — Food bag distribution 
  4:30 PM — Literacy tutoring 
 
 

First Church Calendar 
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WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

2 
 

   
 

3 
 
 
 
 
 

4 
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BUILDING CLOSED 
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  1:00-3:00 PM — Bible Study 
  4:30 PM — Literacy tutoring 
  5:45 PM — Trustees Mtg. 

 

10 
 
 
  5:30 PM — CMO Committee Mtg. 
 

11 
 
 

 

12 
 

 
10:00 AM — JAM 

Skyzone event 

16 
  
12:00 PM — Women’s Association  

Luncheon & Program 
 1:00-3:00 PM — Bible Study 
  4:30 PM — Literacy tutoring 
  7:00 PM — Session Mtg. 
 

17 
 
 
  7:00 PM — Church Life Mtg. 

18 
 
 

19 
 
 

 
BUILDING CLOSED 

23 
 

 1:00-3:00 PM — Bible Study 
  4:30 PM — Literacy tutoring 
  6:00 PM — P&A Mtg. 
 

24 
 

  6:00 PM — Women’s Book Club 
Gathering  

25 
 

 

26 
 
 
BUILDING CLOSED 

 

30 
 
 1:00-3:00 PM — Bible Study 
  4:30 PM — Literacy tutoring 
  4:30 PM — Gather for Friends of 
Night People 

31 February 1 February 2 
 
 
 
BUILDING CLOSED 

 

January 2013 
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FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OFFICERS 

BOARD OF DEACONS  
BY CLASS AND TERM 

 
 

Class of 2013 
Cleo Alexander (1) 

Mark Juan Armesto (1) 
José Gomez* (1) 

Alexander Lipnicki (1) 
Stephanie Lipnicki (1) 

Ken Madell (1) 
Suzanne Snyder (2) 

 

Class of 2014 
Pat Brown (1) 

Russell Carlson (2) 
Mary Field (2) 

Karen Frieder (2) 
Maria Murphy (2) 

Olga Rico-Armesto (1) 
Lou Ann Luther Riegle (1) 

 

Class of 2015 
Eleanor Kamke (1) 

Liz Kamke (1) 
Ryan Nadbrzuch (1) 

Tina Osei (1) 
Judith Paradzai (2) 

Phil Sims* (2) 
Denis Wettlaufer (2) 

 
* Indicates Co-moderators 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
One Symphony Circle, Buffalo, NY 14201-1213 

(Across from Kleinhans) 
 

Phone: (716) 884-7250 Fax: (716) 884-7253 
www.firstchurchbuffalo.org  

email@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 

Twitter: @1stChurchBflo 
“Like” us on Facebook! 

 

FIRST CHURCH STAFF 
 

Rev. Dr. Philip S. Gittings, Interim Pastor 
 RevPhil@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 13 
 
 

The Reverend John Long, D.D. 
Parish Associate for Community Outreach
 JohnRLong17@verizon.net 
 
 

The Reverend Jack Smiley, Pastor Emeritus 
 
 

Dr. David Bond, Organist/Choirmaster, Bookkeeper 
 DBond@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 17 
 
 

Quinton Meyer, Associate for Pastoral Visitation   
 Meyer405@aol.com 
 
 

Rebecca Laubenstein, Director of Christian Education
 RLaubenstein@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 16 
 
Christina Banas, Business Manager 
 CBanas@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 11 
 
 

Tim Neaverth, Building Supervisor
 TNeaverth@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 22 
 
 

Liz Kamke, Outreach Assistant 
 EKSK476@gmail.com 
 
 

Jason Bravo, Contemporary Musician 
 
 

Tom Hollfelder, Custodian/Security Guard 
 
 

Church Office, extension 10 

SESSION AND TRUSTEES  
BY CLASS AND TERM 

 

Clerk of Session 
Janet Hill  

 

Associate Clerk of Session 
Joan Close 

 

Class of 2013 
Ian Bradford (T) (1) 
Norm Gibbon (T) (2) 

Mike Henry (1) 
Quinton Meyer (2) 

Henry Porter (T) (2) 
Summer Przybylak (T) (2) 

 

Class of 2014 
Mark Armesto (T) (1) 

Carlton Brownell (T) (2) 
John Darby (T) (2) 

Lauren Hill (2) 
Marv Riegle (2) 

Erica Wichtowski (1) 
 

Class of 2015 
Jean Hess (2) 
Tim Hess (1) 
Janet Hill (2) 

Don Houck (T) (2) 
Susan Koeppel (1) 

Virginia McIntyre (1) 
 

(T) indicates that the Elder has also 
been elected to serve as a Trustee. 


